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shall be stripped of all personally iden-
tifying information and reviewed to en-
sure that the identity of any individual 
cannot reasonably be determined by 
combining two or more statistical 
records; 

(6) To the National Archives and 
Records Administration as a record 
that has sufficient historical or other 
value to warrant its continued preser-
vation by the United States Govern-
ment, or to the Archivist of the United 
States or designee for evaluation to de-
termine whether the record has such 
value; 

(7) To another agency or to an instru-
mentality of any governmental juris-
diction within or under the control of 
the United States for a civil or crimi-
nal law enforcement activity if the ac-
tivity is authorized by law, and if the 
head of the agency or instrumentality 
has made a written request to the NRC 
specifying the particular portion of the 
record desired and the law enforcement 
activity for which the record is sought. 
A record may be disclosed to a law en-
forcement agency at the initiative of 
the NRC if criminal conduct is sus-
pected, provided that such disclosure 
has been established as a routine use 
by publication in the FEDERAL REG-
ISTER, and the instance of misconduct 
is directly related to the purpose for 
which the record is maintained; 

(8) To any person upon a showing of 
compelling circumstances affecting the 
health or safety of any individual; 

(9) To either House of Congress or, to 
the extent of matter within its juris-
diction, to any committee or sub-
committee thereof or to any joint com-
mittee of the Congress or to any sub-
committee of such joint committee; 

(10) To the Comptroller General, or 
any authorized representatives, in the 
course of the performance of the duties 
of the General Accounting Office; 

(11) Pursuant to the order of a court 
of competent jurisdiction; or 

(12) To a consumer reporting agency 
in accordance with 31 U.S.C. 3711(f). 

(b) [Reserved] 

[40 FR 44484, Sept. 26, 1975, as amended at 60 
FR 63900, Dec. 13, 1995] 

§ 9.81 Notices of subpoenas. 
When records concerning an indi-

vidual are subpoenaed or otherwise dis-

closed pursuant to court order, the 
NRC officer or employee served with 
the subpoena shall be responsible for 
assuring that the individual is notified 
of the disclosure within five days after 
such subpoena or other order becomes 
a matter of public record. The notice 
shall be mailed to the last known ad-
dress of the individual and shall con-
tain the following information: (a) The 
date the subpoena is returnable; (b) the 
court in which it is returnable; (c) the 
name and number of the case or pro-
ceeding; and (d) the nature of the infor-
mation sought. 

§ 9.82 Notices of emergency disclo-
sures. 

When information concerning an in-
dividual has been disclosed to any per-
son under compelling circumstances af-
fecting health or safety, the NRC offi-
cer or employee who made or author-
ized the disclosure shall notify the in-
dividual at his last known address 
within five days of the disclosure. The 
notice shall contain the following in-
formation: (a) The nature of the infor-
mation disclosed; (b) the person or 
agency to whom the information was 
disclosed; (c) the date of the disclosure; 
and (d) the compelling circumstances 
justifying the disclosure. 

FEES 

§ 9.85 Fees. 
Fees shall not be charged for search 

or review of records requested under 
this subpart or for making copies or ex-
tracts of records to make them avail-
able for review, although fees may be 
charged for additional copies. Fees es-
tablished under 31 U.S.C. 483c and 5 
U.S.C. 552a(f)(5) shall be charged ac-
cording to the schedule contained in 
§ 9.35 for actual copies of records dis-
closed under the Freedom of Informa-
tion Act from Privacy Act Systems of 
Records. 

[70 FR 34309, June 14, 2005] 

ENFORCEMENT 

§ 9.90 Violations. 
(a) An injunction or other court 

order may be obtained pursuant to 5 
U.S.C. 552a(g) (1–3) to compel NRC to 
permit an individual to review, amend 
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or copy a record pertaining to him, or 
to be accompanied by someone of his 
own choosing when he reviews his 
record. A court order may be obtained 
for the payment of a civil penalty im-
posed pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552a(g)(4) if 
NRC intentionally or willfully fails to 
maintain a record accurately, or fails 
to comply with any provision of 5 
U.S.C. 552a, or any provision of this 
subpart, if such failure results in an ad-
verse determination or has an adverse 
effect on an individual. Court costs and 
attorney’s fees may be awarded in civil 
actions. 

(b) Any officer or employee of NRC 
who willfully maintains a system of 
records without meeting the notice re-
quirements of 5 U.S.C. 552a(e)(4), or 
who willfully discloses information 
knowing such disclosure to be prohib-
ited by 5 U.S.C. 552a or by any rules or 
regulations issued thereunder, may be 
guilty of a criminal misdemeanor and 
upon conviction may be fined up to 
$5000. Any person who knowingly and 
willfully requests or obtains any record 
concerning an individual from NRC 
under false pretenses may be convicted 
of a criminal misdemeanor and upon 
conviction may be fined up to $5,000. 

EXEMPTIONS 

§ 9.95 Specific exemptions. 
Exemptions applicable to Privacy 

Act Systems of Records are stated in 
each Privacy Act System of Records 
Notice which is published in the FED-
ERAL REGISTER and is available at the 
NRC Web site, http://www.nrc.gov. 

[70 FR 34309, June 14, 2005] 

Subpart C—Government in the 
Sunshine Act Regulations 

SOURCE: 42 FR 12877, Mar. 7, 1977, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 9.100 Scope of subpart. 
This subpart prescribes procedures 

pursuant to which NRC meetings shall 
be open to public observation pursuant 
to the provisions of 5 U.S.C. 552b. This 
subpart does not affect the procedures 
pursuant to which NRC records are 
made available to the public for inspec-
tion and copying which remain gov-

erned by subpart A, except that the ex-
emptions set forth in § 9.104(a) shall 
govern in the case of any request made 
pursuant to § 9.23 to copy or inspect the 
transcripts, recordings, or minutes de-
scribed in § 9.108. Access to records con-
sidered at NRC meetings shall continue 
to be governed by subpart A of this 
part. 

[52 FR 49362, Dec. 31, 1987] 

§ 9.101 Definitions. 

As used in this subpart: 
(a) Commission means the collegial 

body of five Commissioners or a 
quorum thereof as provided by section 
201 of the Energy Reorganization Act 
of 1974, or any subdivision of that colle-
gial body authorized to act on its be-
half, and shall not mean any body not 
composed of members of that collegial 
body. 

(b) Commissioner means an individual 
who is a member of the Commission. 

(c) Meeting means the deliberations 
of at least a quorum of Commissioners 
where such deliberations determine or 
result in the joint conduct or disposi-
tion of official Commission business, 
that is, where discussions are suffi-
ciently focused on discrete proposals or 
issues as to cause or to be likely to 
cause the individual participating 
members to form reasonably firm posi-
tions regarding matters pending or 
likely to arise before the agency. De-
liberations required or permitted by 
§§ 9.105, 9.106, or 9.108(c) do not con-
stitute ‘‘meetings’’ within this defini-
tion. 

(d) Closed meeting means a meeting of 
the Commission closed to public obser-
vation as provided by § 9.104. 

(e) Open meeting means a meeting of 
the Commission open to public obser-
vation pursuant to this subpart. 

(f) Secretary means the Secretary to 
the Commission. 

(g) General Counsel means the Gen-
eral Counsel of the commission as pro-
vided by section 25(b) of the Atomic 
Energy Act of 1954 and section 201(f) of 
the Energy Reorganization Act of 1974, 
and, until such time as the offices of 
that officer are in the same location as 
those of the Commission, any member 
of his office specially designated in 
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